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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 20, 2007

TO: Honorable Joe Driver, Chair, House Committee on Law Enforcement 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3635 by Turner (Relating to procedures to limit the carrying of handguns by persons other 
than peace officers on certain premises used for law enforcement. ), Committee Report 1st 
House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to authorize a peace officer to temporarily disarm a 
licensed holder when that person enters a nonpublic, secure portion of a law enforcement facility that 
is used for official business of peace officers, if the agency provides a gun locker where the gun can be 
secured. The law enforcement agency would be required to prominently post signs to notify license 
holders. The bill would take effect September 1, 2007.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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